Dr. J. Jansen Rubenslaan 59 II Utrecht (the Netherlands)

Prof. Dr. Z. Kezar

President of the Societas Parasitologorum Polona
ul. C. Norwida 29

Wroc. Zaw

Polen

Dear Professor Kozar,

I acknowledge the receipt of your letter with enclosures of October 17th, 1960.

I am quite enthusiastic about the considerable progress you have made in collaboration with our colleagues of the "American Society of Parasitologists" in organising an "International Federation of Parasitologists".

As a national organisation does not exist in our country, I have send out a circular with the main interesting points to all persons, institutes, laboratories, editorial boards of journals etc., who might be interested.

Furthermore I can furnish you with names and adresses of eminent parasitologists from countries of which you did not receive an answer to your questionnaire. Please let me know if you need these names and I will send them to you immediately.

It is not certain that am national organisation in our country will be established though some persons already expressed their ideas about it. In any case, however, I should like to be a member of the "International Federation of Parasitologists".

Please let me be au courant.

With kind regards,

Sincerely yours,

Dr. J. Jansen.